

John 15:4 Bible studies for disciples who make disciples



Volume 9 - Number 6

The Week of November 12, 2023

A Mysterious Mercy, Still God Yearns for Israel, Still Romans 10:1-21

The central theme of Romans 9–11 focuses on the problem of Jewish unbelief. God extended to Israel wonderful privileges, yet the Israelites failed to find righteousness before God. The story of Israel is also the story of every human soul. We can understand ourselves better by watching the history of Israel as narrated in the Bible.

## **OBSERVATION** (What does the passage say?)

Before meeting with your Growth Group, read through the passage at least twice and perform the following prompts:

- In the left margin of each paragraph summarize in a few words the main idea.
- Above the word *them* in verse 1 write *Israelites*.
- Circle all the occurrences of the word righteousness in verses 1-6.
- Place a square around all the occurrences of the word *believe* in verses 8-17.

<sup>1</sup> Brothers, my heart's desire and prayer to God for them is that they may be saved. <sup>2</sup> For I bear them witness that they have a zeal for God, but not according to knowledge. <sup>3</sup> For, being ignorant of the righteousness of God, and seeking to establish their own, they did not submit to God's righteousness. <sup>4</sup> For Christ is the end of the law for righteousness to everyone who believes.

<sup>5</sup> For Moses writes about the righteousness that is based on the law, that the person who does the commandments shall live by them. <sup>6</sup> But the righteousness based on faith says, "Do not say in your heart, 'Who will ascend into heaven?'" (that is, to bring Christ down) <sup>7</sup> "or 'Who will descend into the abyss?'" (that is, to bring Christ up from the dead). <sup>8</sup> But what does it say? "The word is near you, in your mouth and in your heart" (that is, the word of faith that we proclaim); <sup>9</sup> because, if you confess with your mouth that Jesus is Lord and believe in your heart that God raised him from the dead, you will be saved. <sup>10</sup> For with the heart one believes and is justified, and with the mouth one confesses and is saved. <sup>11</sup> For the Scripture says, "Everyone who believes in him will not be put to shame." <sup>12</sup> For there is no distinction between Jew and Greek; for the same Lord is Lord of all, bestowing his riches on all who call on him. <sup>13</sup> For "everyone who calls on the name of the Lord will be saved."

<sup>14</sup> How then will they call on him in whom they have not believed? And how are they to believe in him of whom they have never heard? And how are they to hear without someone preaching? <sup>15</sup> And how are they to preach unless they are sent? As it is written, "How beautiful are the feet of those who preach the good news!" <sup>16</sup> But they have not all obeyed the gospel. For Isaiah says, "Lord, who has believed what he has heard from us?" <sup>17</sup> So faith comes from hearing, and hearing through the word of Christ.

<sup>18</sup> But I ask, have they not heard? Indeed they have, for

"Their voice has gone out to all the earth, and their words to the ends of the world."

<sup>19</sup> But I ask, did Israel not understand? First Moses says,

"I will make you jealous of those who are not a nation; with a foolish nation I will make you angry."

<sup>20</sup> Then Isaiah is so bold as to say,

"I have been found by those who did not seek me; I have shown myself to those who did not ask for me."

<sup>21</sup> But of Israel he says, "All day long I have held out my hands to a disobedient and contrary people."

## **INTERPRETATION** (What does the passage mean?)

1. The Israelites were zealous for God, but what was wrong with their zeal?

2. How does Paul compare and contrast a righteousness based on the law and a righteousness based on faith?

3. What did Paul mean by saying Christ is the end of the law?

4. What does verse 6 mean?

5. What is the meaning of *the word* referred to in verse 8?

6. Discuss the picture in verse 21 of God holding out His hands all day long.

## **APPLICATION** (How does the passage apply to our lives?)

1. If the Israelites had a zeal without knowledge, what does a zeal with knowledge look like? Are there areas where your zeal (or, the Church's zeal) is not based on the knowledge of God's Word?

2. What excuse do you tell yourself for not praying more, especially for unbelievers to be saved? How should we actually pray for the lost, based on this passage?

3. What does it mean for you to understand Christ is the end of the Law?

4. What is the meaning of biblical belief and how is it manifested in someone's life?

5. In what way is Israel's story also your story about your right standing before a holy God? What makes it different?

Sermon Notes: God Yearns for Israel, Still Romans 10:1-21		